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Do You Have an 
Outdoor Photo to 
Share?  
 
We are always looking for 

photos of hunting, shooting, 

fishing, outdoor adventures, 

conservation and more to 

share with Ikes members who 

have similar interests.  

 

Show us what you’ve been up 

to and how you’ve been en-

joying the great outdoors! 

Send to 

lincikesnews@gmail.com! 

 
 

 
Inside: Items for sale, match reports, election news and more! 

All Members Annual Banquet – Please Mark Your 
Calendars & Join Us (See Enclosed Flyer)!  
We will be hosting our annual All Members Banquet and Meeting on Saturday, 
July 20th, beginning at 12:00 noon. We hope you and your guest will be able to join us 
for a great luncheon and fun afternoon with other fellow Lincoln Ikes. We plan on 
having some great speakers, sharing some updates regarding our chapter, and door prizes! 
Our bar will be available for you to purchase beverages from if you'd like as well. Please see 
the invitation attached for more details and RSVP by July 
11th to ikes.lincoln@gmail.com if you are able to attend. 
 
 

Thank you to our Volunteers! 
• Thank you to member Robert Sumner for helping to empty our trash 

barrels on our rifle/pistol ranges.  
 

• Thank you to members Dave Miller and Bruce Liesveld for again helping 
Neil with the mowing in May and June.  

 

Member Volunteers Needed 
To help maintain and improve our beautiful facilities, we are continually in need of various 
volunteers to use their talents and time around our ranges, clubhouse, etc. Some volunteer 
areas that we are seeking are the following: 
 

• Lawn care/Mowing  

• Volunteers to help with the replacement of Rifle/Pistol Range backer boards 

• Emptying the trash throughout the facilities 

• Extra cleaners within our clubhouse to help with window cleaning, cleaning/
disinfecting tables and chairs, good thorough kitchen spring-cleaning, dusting, etc.  

 
See another project around the club that you believe could improve our chapter? Please let 
us know and we are happy to look into it! 
 
If you are interested in helping us fill this need, please contact Managers Craig and Natalie. 
In the meantime, if you come out to shoot and see a backer that needs replaced or other 
basic items, you can replace the used backer with a new backer whichever range you are on. 

mailto:ikes.lincoln@gmail.com


 

 

  

Monthly 
Calendars 

Included in this newsletter 

are the calendars for the 

next two months.  

 

These are as up to date as 

they can be before 

publishing; however, we 

get updates throughout the 

month.  

 

To get the most up-to-date 

calendar, please always 

check the website calendar 

at https://

lincolnikes.com/news-

events/calendar.html.  
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MOVING? 

You’ll save us nearly a  
dollar if you make sure  
we have your new  
address. 

Call Wes (402-466-9040)  
or send an update to: 
LIWL, P.O, Box 6755, 
Lincoln, NE 68506 
 

LOST & FOUND 
Please contact the office if 
you are missing any items. 

Clubhouse Rentals Available 
We have a wonderful clubhouse that we have worked to make various updates. If you are 
interested in renting our clubhouse and/or bar facilities, please contact our managers to check on 
its availability. Renters who have been a member for more than six months will receive a reduced 
rental rate. 
 

Ikes Kitchen Open for ATA Events  
The Lincoln Ikes kitchen in the clubhouse will be open during the upcoming events: July 21st and 
September 29th ATA Meets from 7:30 a.m. until the events are done. All are welcome! 
 

Lincoln Ikes Kitchen & Bar Open on Thursdays 6:00 p.m. 
– 8:00 p.m.  
With the Thursday Summer Trap League running now, our kitchen is open and ready to serve! 
We also have our bar open during trap league evenings for patrons of legal age and those done shooting 
for the day. 
 

Have you added a new range to your 2024 Membership?  
Some of you have added a new range to your 2024 membership (for example, you have been a 
rifle/pistol member and have now added the trap range to your membership; or vice versa, a trap 
member, but have added the rifle/pistol ranges to your membership).  
 
Before you can have access to these new ranges that you have added, you will need to attend one 
of our orientation sessions. With the trap range, new members will also need the LongRange trap 
card. This requires a one-time $20 deposit on the card as well. We have some orientations 
scheduled each month so if you are interested, please contact our office and we can provide you 
with that information. 
 

No Longer Trap Member? Turn in your Trap Card for a 
Refund! 
Some of our previous years’ trap members have decided to drop that range for this 2024 

membership year. If this is you and you have one of our LongRange Trap Cards, please return these 

trap cards and we will refund you the $20 deposit that you paid when receiving it.  

 

You can mail it to us at Lincoln Ikes, PO Box 6755, Lincoln, NE 68506. Once we have received 

your LongRange Trap Card, we will contact our treasurer and he will mail you a check for your 

deposit. If you have any questions regarding this, please let us know. 

 

Upcoming Lincoln Ikes Events  
During these summer months, we are hosting many events, matches and leagues. These are open 
to our members and the public as well. More information and match fees can be found on our 
website at www.LINCOLNIKES.COM.com under “Ranges & Matches”. If you have any questions 
regarding these events, please reach out to the Match or Shoot Directors listed on these flyers. 

https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/calendar.html
https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/calendar.html
https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/calendar.html
http://www.LINCOLNIKES.COM.com
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Lincoln Ikes Chapter Leadership Elections Coming Soon 
It is just about time for board elections! Every year, we have four (4) of our board of directors’ positions come up for election or 
re-election to a three-year term. We have four members that would like to be considered for your vote. The requirements and 
expectations of our board of directors’ members are as follows: 
 
QUALIFICATIONS FOR THOSE TO BE ELECTED TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
 

• Must be an active advocate and paid current year member 

• Must be a current member for at least the last two consecutive years (i.e. Cannot run for board until completing at least two 
(2) full years as a member.) 

• Expected to attend monthly board of directors’ meetings, which are generally held the second Tuesday of each month in our 
clubhouse beginning 7:15 p.m. 

 

QUALITIES TO LOOK FOR IN A BOARD OF DIRECTOR MEMBER: 

• A current member who is an active and vibrant participant of our Lincoln Izaak Walton League and with the values our 
organization holds 

• Someone with a sense of vision to help with the betterment of our Lincoln Ikes as a whole 

• Someone with creativity and energy, and willing to give of their talents for our Lincoln Ikes 

• A willingness to listen to other member’s viewpoints, collaborate and compromise 

• The ability and the desire to work with other Board members and current members as a team for the progress of our Lincoln 
Ikes, keeping safety as the upmost priority 

 

OTHER BOARD OF DIRECTORS INFORMATION 

• The property, affairs, activities, and concerns of the Lincoln Chapter shall be vested in a Board of Directors consisting of 
thirteen (13) Directors.  

• The new members of the Board shall assume the performance of their duties, on September 1st of each year, and shall continue 
in office until their successors shall be duly elected and qualified. 

• New members shall, however, attend the August Board meeting to adequately provide for a smooth transition, and to vote for 
the newly elected officers for the following year. 

• New members elected in July of each year may vote only for new officers during the August board meeting.  

• Outgoing members of the board shall retain full voting rights until September 1st except for voting on new officers. 

• Special meetings of the board of directors may be called by, or at the request of, the president or any two directors. 

• Items that are covered during the monthly meetings: Guest Introductions/Presentations, approval of previous meeting’s 
minutes from the secretary, Treasurer’s Report, Membership Report, Manager’s Reports, Groundskeeper Reports, 
Committee Reports (Rifle/Pistol Committee Meeting, Archery Committee, Safety & Rules Committee, and Trap 
Committee), Match Directors Reports, New Business, and Unfinished/Tabled Business. 

 

Current members can email or send their ballots by mail, or wait and hand them in when attending the annual all-members 
meeting and dinner in the Lincoln Ikes clubhouse on Saturday, July 20th at 12:00 noon. (ONE BALLOT PER REGULAR, 
STUDENT AND LIFE MEMBER; TWO BALLOTS FOR FAMILY MEMBERSHIPS.)  But, before you submit your ballot and 
decide on your vote, be sure to review the essays each of the candidates have sent in. It is important to know more about who our 
leaders are and what experiences and skills they bring to the jobs they do for Lincoln Ikes. We thank all of those that have served, 
are running for re-election and any new candidates! Please see the June and July newsletter for the ballots and cast your vote then. 
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NOMINATIONS FOR THIS YEAR’S BOARD ELECTION  
 

Bill Hanson 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Jacob Lonkoski 
Since becoming a member of the Lincoln Ikes in 2016 I have enjoyed all aspects of what we do. From just plinking at 
paper to serving on the rifle/pistol committee and the board of directors and everything in between. I was not only 
drawn to Ikes for the shooting facilities but also the IWLA's conservation efforts. I delight in and benefit from the 
comradery and opportunities to volunteer at the Ikes. 

 

I am an NRA certified RSO. With that certification I open the 300-yard range for members practice and serve as 
director of the monthly bowling pin match. I have participated in many matches here at the Ikes and relish the time 
spent outdoors with like-minded individuals. 
 

Thanks for the opportunity to throw my hat in the ring to continue as a member of the Ikes board. 
 
Mike McNally 
I have been a member of both the trap and rifle/pistol ranges at Ikes since around 2010 and it has been my privilege to have been a 

board member of IKES for the last 3 years. I have been a trap coach for the Mount Michael trap team in Elkhorn for the last 10 

years and I have been an active volunteer on several projects that have been completed at our chapter as well as helping on a 

number of Eagle Scout projects out at the range.  

 

IKES is important for me not only for the variety and quality of shooting ranges that are available but also for the educational value 

and fun activities that it has for both new and current members. If you vote for me, I will continue to do everything I can to help 

members new and old feel welcome, and continue to help implement new ideas for the improvement of our ranges and safety of 

all members. 

 
Dave Miller 
I would like to be considered for filling a vacancy on the Board of Directors for the Lincoln Chapter of the Izaak Walton League. I 
have been a member for the last eight years. I currently serve as a volunteer for mowing and the Hunter Sight-In Days. I am also a 
RSO. I have volunteered for a few of the youth programs, primarily as an archery instructor. 
 
My background on shooting sports includes a rifle/pistol/shotgun instructor and coach for Junior ROTC and CMP. I taught 
archery for the NASP program and was a Level 2 Instructor. I have held a Boy Scouts certification as a merit badge counselor for 
shooting. I also served as a Hunter Safety Instructor for a decade. I am a former Marine and retired after 26 years of duty. 
I would consider it an honor to serve the Lincoln Izaak Walton League as a member of the Board of Directors. 
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22 Challenge Fun Match Off to a Good Start. 

The first .22 Challenge Fun Match was held Saturday June 29th on range 1 and was blest with near perfect weather. 8 shooters 
were present shooting everything from a vintage Marlin model 60 to an ultra-modern chassis rifle.  

Everyone found the swing targets to be both fun and deceptively challenging. No one cleared all the targets on every try however 
several contestants were able to hit all the swing at least one out of the their 3 try’s.  

If shooting swinging targets with like-minded members appeals to you come give it a try. The next match will be held July 27th.  
Check the Ike’s calendar for times. 

 
ITEMS FOR SALE 

 

• Remington 700 7MM Magnum 

• Bushnell 3to9X40 Scope 

• Lee Reloading dies $300.00 

Cash Only. Dick Winchester (402) 466-8045 
See at Range 4 on Tuesdays from 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
 
Primers – Powder - Presses - Dies - Brass – Hulls 

• Winchester Large and Small Rifle Primers 

• CCI Small Rifle Primers, standard and magnum 

• Federal 209A shotshell primers 

• Hodgdon Clays 

• Alliant Green Dot &amp; Steel 

• IMR 4227, 4198, 4831, 4064 &amp; more 

• Lee Single Stage Press 

• MEC 600 Jr. 12ga Press with accessories 

• Hulls, wads, etc. 

• Brass, .270, .22-250, .223 

• Dies – RCBS .243, .270 &amp; .38 spl. Bair .22-250. C-H .44 mag 

• More, too much to list 

 
Please call or text Ben at (402) 203-9423 
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IHMSA Match Report: IKES Lincoln, Nebraska  

June 16th, 2024 

by Chuck Pfitzer 

 

Had a good turn out for a very windy day. The wind was mostly a head wind, pushing the bullets down, which in turn got some of 

us. The scores below tell the story. 

 

The PH Class (Practical Hunter Class) was the most popular class for the day. We had three 40/40s shot in three different class 

events. Ron TeSelle shot two of the 40/40 scores and I managed to squeeze out one 40/40 in the 22lr class. Good shooting, Ron! 

Randy TeSelle shot a 39/40 in the PHL Class giving him a leg up in that Class. With another leg up, he will be moving up to the 

INT Class. Good shooting, Randy! Mike Alexander shot a 39/40 with his FA Revolver for the first time in 20 years. After that, I 

am sure we will see more of Mike and his FA 22lr in the upcoming Matches. Good shooting, Mike! 

 

The July Match is one weekend sooner than normal. Mark it on the calendar for the July Match! We wouldn’t want you to miss 

out on the Match. See you on July 14th! 

 

Next Match: July 14th 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM. “Have A Great and Safe 4th of JULY.” 

June 16th Match Scores: 
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Event Class Shooter Pistol Score   

BB 

UAS 

  
INT 

  
Ron TeSelle 

  
XP 6x45 

  
40 

  

UAS AAA Randy TeSelle XP-100 222 Rem 37   

UASHS AA Randy TeSelle TC 221 Fireball 30   

SB 

UAS 

  
INT 

  
Chuck Pfitzer 

  
TC 22 LR 

  
40 

R AA Chuck Pfitzer Dan Wesson 22lr 22 

  

PH 

PHS 

  

  
INT 

  

  
Ron TeSelle 

  

  
TC 22 Hornet 

  

  
40 

PHS INT Chuck Pfitzer TC 22 Hornet 39 

PHS INT Randy TeSelle TC 22 Hornet 36 

PHS AAA Jeff Shultz TC 22 Hornet 37 

PHS AA Robert Babilon Ruger 22 Mag. 21 

PHS AA Doug Davis TC 22 Hornet 15 

PH 22 LR INT Mike Alexander FA 22LR 39 

PHL AAA Randy TeSelle TC 7-30 Waters 39 ML 

PHL UNC Mike Alexander FA 357 Mag 31 
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CHAPTER 65 D IRECTORY 

OFFICERS AND  

 DIRECTORS 
 

CHAPTER 65 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 Nick Lind (president) 
 Jacob Lonkoski (vice president) 
 Dave Tunink (secretary) 
 Wes Sheets (treasurer) 
 Tom Hershberger 
 Craig Keaschall 
 Neil Lunzmann 
 Mike McNally 
 Wes Sheets 
 Mike Streeter 
 Luke Wallace 
 Todd Walter 
 John Wittwer 
STATE DIRECTOR 
 John Wittwer 
 Robert Sumner 
NATIONAL DIRECTOR 
 Wes Sheets  
CORPORATE BOARD 
 REPRESENTATIVE 
 Russ Ripa  
 

 

 

MEMBER SERVICES 

WEBMASTER 
 Natalie Keaschall 
NEWSLETTER TEAM 
 Kindra Foster, Edward Moore 
MEMBERSHIPS/RENEWALS 
 Wes Sheets 
 Natalie Keaschall 
 Robert Sumner 

  

 

EVENT MANAGERS 
 
300-YARD BENCH REST 
 Jeff Shultz 
ARA/.22 FACTORY GUN 
 Jan McConnell  
.22 CMP RIMFIRE  
SPORTER RIFLE  
 Chris Lesiak 
IHMSA HANDGUN 
 Ron TeSelle  
INDOOR AIR RIFLE/PISTOL 
 Ron TeSelle 

 

 
 
 
 

  

CLUB MANAGER/CLUBHOUSE 
RENTALS/BAR MANAGERS 
 Craig/Natalie Keaschall 
SAFETY CHAIR 
 Jeff Rawlinson 
ARCHERY CHAIR 
 Chuck Severin 

RIFLE & PISTOL CHAIR 
 Jacob Lonkoski 
 
 

 
 
SELF-LOADING TRAP/ 
TRAP LEAGUES 
 Dave Tunink 
ATA REGISTERED MEETS 
 Jeff Krinke 
YOUTH .22 RIFLE SILHOUETTE 
 Nick Lind 
BOWLING PINS MATCH 
 Jacob Lonkoski 
PROJECT APPLE-
SEED 
 Jeff Adamson 

DIRECTORY (all 402 area code unless otherwise noted) 

 

JEFF ADAMSON (416-1778) 
KINDRA FOSTER (601-5483)  
TOM HERSHBERGER (441-3131)  
CRAIG KEASCHALL (499-9767)  
NATALIE KEASCHALL (560-7750)  
JEFF KRINKE (613-1443)  
CHRIS LESIAK (219-4177)  
NICK LIND (499-7738)  
JACOB LONKOSKI (540-9189)  
NEIL LUNZMANN (469-6501)  
JAN MCCONNELL (423-3809)  
MIKE MCNALLY (484-5734)  
EDWARD MOORE (525-4793)  
 
 

 
 
JEFF RAWLINSON (488-7879)  
RUSS RIPA (450-8357)  
CHUCK SEVERIN (430-3090)  
WES SHEETS (466-9040)  
JEFF SHULTZ (770-3313)  
MIKE STREETER (792-0048)  
ROBERT SUMNER (417-6233) 
RON TESELLE (525-9872)  
DAVE TUNINK (430-1759)  
LUKE WALLACE (340-6187)  
TODD WALTER (560-2320, 423-5551)  
JOHN WITTWER (261-8668)  
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